IDATA DHQ Raw Questionnaire Data Dictionary

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Document Summary	2
IDATA DHQ Raw Questionnaire: Data Dictionary	3
Section 1: Identifiers	3
Section 2: Beverages	4
Section 3: Fruits	
Section 4: Vegetables	23
Section 5: Soup	
Section 6: Grains	
Section 7: Jams	
Section 8: Sandwich Meat	
Section 9: Meat	
Section 10: Alternate Proteins	64
Section 11: Snacks	66
Section 12: Dairy	69
Section 13: Sweets	71
Section 14: Spreads	77
Section 15: Summary	79
Section 16: Vitamins	80
Section 17: Other Foods	

Document Summary

Property	Value
Document Title	IDATA DHQ Raw Questionnaire: Data Dictionary
Date Created	11/09/2021
For Dataset	dhq_raw_questionnaire
Sections	17
Entries	640
Document Filename	dictionary_idata_dhq_questionnaire-11092021.rtf

IDATA DHQ Raw Questionnaire: Data Dictionary Section 1: Identifiers

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
build	Build Date		SAS Date
dhq_admin	DHQ Admin Number		Num
gender	Gender		1="Male" 2="Female"
iid	IDATA ID		Char
qx_date_dhq	DHQ Questionnnaire Admin Date		SAS Date

Section 2: Beverages

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
creamer_half_half_amt	Each Time Cream Or Half And Half Was Added To Your Coffee Or Tea, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Tablespoon" 2="1 Or 2 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 2 Tablespoons"
creamer_half_half_often	How Often Was Cream Or Half And Half Added To Your Coffee Or Tea?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
creamer_milk_amt	Each Time Milk Was Added To Your Coffee Or Tea, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Tablespoon" 2="1 To 3 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 3 Tablespoons"
creamer_milk_often	How Often Was Milk Added To Your Coffee Or Tea?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
creamer_milk_type	What Kind Of Milk Was Usually Added To Your Coffee Or Tea?		.M="Missing" 1="Whole Milk" 2="2% Fat Milk" 3="1% Fat Milk" 4="Skim, Nonfat, Or 1/2% Fat Milk" 5="Evaporated Or Condensed (Canned) Milk" 6="Soy Milk" 7="Rice Milk" 8="Other"
creamer_non_dairy_amt	Each Time Non-Dairy Creamer Was Added To Your Coffee Or Tea, How Much Was Usually Used?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 3 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 3 Teaspoons"
creamer_non_dairy_ofte n	How Often Was Non-Dairy Creamer Added To Your Coffee Or Tea?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
creamer_non_dairy_typ e	What Kind Of Non-Dairy Creamer Did You Usually Use?		.M="Missing" 1="Regular Powdered" 2="Low-Fat Or Fat-Free Powdered" 3="Regular Liquid" 4="Low-Fat Or Fat-Free Liquid"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_beer_amt	Each Time You Drank Beer, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than A 12 Ounce Can Or Bottle" 2="1 To 3 12 Ounce Cans Or Bottles" 3="More Than 3 12 Ounce Cans Or Bottle"
drink_beer_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Beer		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_beer_often_rest	How Often Did You Drink Beer During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_beer_often_sum	How Often Did You Drink Beer In The Summer?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_carrot_amt	Each Time You Drank Carrot Juice, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup (4 Ounces)" 2="1/2 to 1 1/4 Cups (4 To 10 Ounces)" 3="More Than 1 1/4 Cups (10 Ounces)"
drink_carrot_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Carrot Juice		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_carrot_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Carrot Juice?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_choc_milk_amt	Each Time You Drank Chocolate Milk, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup (8 Ounces)" 2="1 to 1 1/2 Cups (8 To 12 Ounces)" 3="More Than 1 1/2 Cups (12 Ounces)"
drink_choc_milk_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Chocolate Milk (Including Hot Chocolate)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_choc_milk_low_fa t	How Often Was The Chocolate Milk Reduced-Fat Or Fat-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_choc_milk_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Chocolate Milk (Including Hot Chocolate)?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_coffee_amt	Over The Past 12 Months, How Many Cups Of Coffee, Caffeinated Or Decaffeinated, Did You Drink (Including Coffee Drinks Such As Latte, Mocha, Frappuccino, Etc.)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_coffee_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Coffee, Caffeinated Or Decaffeinated		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_coffee_decaff	How Often Was The Coffee You Drank Decaffeinated?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_en_drink_amt	Each Time You Drank Energy Drinks, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 8 Ounces Or Less Than 1 Cup" 2="8 To 16 Ounces Or To 2 Cups" 3="More Than 16 Ounces Or More Than 2 Cups"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_en_drink_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Energy Drinks (Such As Red Bull Or Jolt)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_en_drink_often_r est	How Often Did You Drink Energy Drinks During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_en_drink_often_s um	How Often Did You Drink Energy Drinks In The Summer?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_fruit_amt	Each Time You Drank Other 100% Fruit Juice Or 100% Fruit Juice Mixtures, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 3/4 Cup (6 Ounces)" 2="3/4 To 1 1/4 Cups (6 To 12 Ounces)" 3="More Than 1 1/4 Cups (12 Ounces)"
drink_fruit_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Other 100% Fruit Juices Or 100% Fruit Juice Mixtures		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_fruit_calcium	How Often Were The Other 100% Fruit Juice Or Other 100% Fruit Juice Mixtures You Drank Calcium-Fortified?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_fruit_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Other 100% Fruit Juice Or 100% Fruit Juice Mixtures (Such As Apple, Grape, Pineapple, Or Others)?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_hot_tea_amt	Over The Past 12 Months, How Many Cups Of Hot Tea, Caffeinated Or Decaffeinated, Did You Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_hot_tea_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Hot Tea, Caffeinated Or Decaffeinated		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_hot_tea_decaff	How Often Was The Hot Tea You Drank Decaffeinated Or Herbal?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_iced_tea_amt	Over The Past 12 Months, How Many Glasses, Cans, Or Bottles Of Cold Or Iced Tea, Caffeinated Or Decaffeinated, Did You Drink?		.M="Missing"1="Less Than 1 Glass, Can OrBottle Per Month"2="1-3 Glasses, Cans Or BottlesPer Month"3="1 Glass, Can Or Bottle PerWeek"4="2-4 Glasses, Cans Or BottlesPer Week"5="5-6 Glasses, Cans Or BottlesPer Week"6="1 Glass, Can Or Bottle Per Day"7="2-3 Glasses, Cans Or BottlesPer Day"8="4-5 Glasses, Cans Or BottlesPer Day"9="6 Or More Glasses, Cans OrBottles Per Day"
drink_iced_tea_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Iced Tea, Caffeinated Or Decaffeinated		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_iced_tea_decaff	How Often Was The Cold Or Iced Tea You Drank Decaffeinated Or Herbal?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_iced_tea_sweet	How Often Was The Cold Or Iced Tea You Drank Presweetened With Either Sugar Or Artificial Sweeteners (Such As Splenda, Equal, Sweet'n Low Or Others)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_iced_tea_sweet_t ype	What Kind Of Sweetener Was Added To Your Presweetened Cold Or Iced Tea Most Of The Time?		.M="Missing" 1="Sugar Or Honey" 2="Artificial Sweeteners (Such As Splenda, Equal, Sweet'N Low Or Others)"
drink_liquor_amt	Each Time You Drank Liquor Or Mixed Drinks, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Shot Of Liquor" 2="1 To 3 Shots Of Liquor" 3="More Than 3 Shots Of Liquor"
drink_liquor_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Liquor Or Mixed Drinks		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_liquor_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Liquor Or Mixed Drinks?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_meal_repl_amt	Each Time You Drank Meal Replacement Or High-Protein Beverages, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup (8 Ounces)" 2="1 to 1 1/2 Cups (8 To 12 Ounces)" 3="More Than 1 1/2 Cups (12 Ounces)"
drink_meal_repl_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Meal Replacement Or High-Protein Beverages (Such As Instant Breakfast, Ensure, Slimfast, Sustacal Or Others)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_meal_repl_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Meal Replacement Or High-Protein Beverages Such As Instant Breakfast, Ensure, Slimfast, Sustacal, Or Others?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_milk_amt	Each Time You Drank Milk As A Beverage, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup (8 Ounces)" 2="1 to 1 1/2 Cups (8 To 12 Ounces)" 3="More Than 1 1/2 Cups (12 Ounces)"
drink_milk_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Milk As A Beverage (Not In Coffee, Not In Cereal)? (Please Do Not Include Chocolate Milk Or Hot Chocolate)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_milk_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Milk As A Beverage (Not In Coffee, Not In Cereal)? (Please Do Not Include Chocolate Milk And Hot Chocolate.)		.M="Missing" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_milk_type	What Kind Of Milk Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Whole Milk" 2="2% Fat Milk" 3="1% Fat Milk" 4="Skim, Nonfat, Or 1/2% Fat Milk" 5="Evaporated Or Condensed (Canned) Milk" 6="Soy Milk" 7="Rice Milk" 8="Other"
drink_orange_amt	Each Time You Drank Orange Juice Or Grapefruit Juice, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 3/4 Cup (6 Ounces)" 2="3/4 To 1 1/4 Cups (6 To 10 Ounces)" 3="More Than 1 1/4 Cups (10 Ounces)"
drink_orange_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Orange Juice Or Grapefruit Juice		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_orange_calcium	How Often Was The Orange-Juice Or Grapefruit Juice You Drank Calcium-Fortified?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_orange_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Orange Juice Or Grapefruit Juice?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_other_amt	Each Time You Drank Fruit Drinks, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup (8 Ounces)" 2="1 To 2 Cups (8 To 16 Ounce)" 3="More Than 2 Cups (16 Ounces)"
drink_other_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Other Fruit Drinks (Such As Cranberry Cocktail, Hi-C, Lemonade, Or Kool-Aid, Diet Or Regular)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_other_no_sugar	How Often Were Your Fruit Drinks Diet Or Sugar-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_other_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Other Fruit Drinks (Such As Cranberry Cocktail, Hi-C, Lemonade, Or Kool-Aid, Diet Or Regular)?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_soda_amt	Each Time You Drank Soda Or Pop, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 12 Ounces Or Less Than 1 Can Or Bottle" 2="12 To 16 Ounces Or 1 Can Or Bottle" 3="More Than 16 Ounces Or More Than 1 Can Or Bottle"
drink_soda_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Soda Or Pop		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_soda_no_caff	How Often Were These Sodas Or Pop Caffeine-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_soda_no_sugar	How Often Were These Sodas Or Pop Diet Or Sugar-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_soda_often_all	How Often Did You Drink Soda Or Pop During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_soda_often_sum	How Often Did You Drink Soda Or Pop In The Summer?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_sport_drink_amt	Each Time You Drank Sports Drinks, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 12 Ounces Or Less Than 1 Bottle" 2="12 To 24 Ounces Or 1 To 2 Bottles" 3="More Than 24 Ounces Or More Than 2 Bottles"
drink_sport_drink_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Sports Drinks (Such As Propel, Powerade, Or Gatorade)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_sport_drink_often _all	How Often Did You Drink Sports Drinks During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_sport_drink_often _sum	How Often Did You Drink Sports Drinks In The Summer?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_tomato_amt	Each Time You Drank Tomato Juice Or Other Vegetable Juice, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 3/4 Cup (6 Ounces)" 2="3/4 To 1 1/4 Cups (6 To 10 Ounces)" 3="More Than 1 1/4 Cups (10 Ounces)"
drink_tomato_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Tomato Juice Or Other Vegetable Juice		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_tomato_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Tomato Juice Or Other Vegetable Juice? (Please Do Not Include Carrot Juice.)		.M="Missing" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_water_amt	Each Time You Drank Water, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 12 Ounces Or Less Than 1 Bottle" 2="12 To 24 Ounces Or 1 To 2 Bottles" 3="More Than 24 Ounces Or More Than 2 Bottles"
drink_water_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Water (Including Tap, Bottled, And Carbonated Water)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_water_not_sweet	How Often Was The Water You Drank Bottled, Unsweetened Water (Including Carbonated Water)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_water_often_all	How Often Did You Drink Water (Including Tap, Bottled, And Carbonated Water) During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_water_often_sum	How Often Did You Drink Water (Including Tap, Bottled, And Carbonated Water) In The Summer?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day" 9="6 Or More Times Per Day"
drink_water_sweet	How Often Was The Water You Drank Bottled, Sweetened Water (With Low Or No-Calorie Sweetener, Including Carbonated Water)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
drink_water_tap	How Often Was The Water You Drank Tap Water?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
drink_wine_amt	Each Time You Drank Wine Or Wine Coolers, How Much Did You Usually Drink?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 5 Ounces Or Less Than 1 Glass" 2="5 To 12 Ounces Or 1 To 2 Glasses" 3="More than 12 Ounces Or More Than 2 Glasses"
drink_wine_any	Drinks Had In Last 12 Months: Wine Or Wine Coolers		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
drink_wine_often	Over The Past 12 Months, How Often Did You Drink Wine Or Wine Coolers?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1 Time Per Month Or Less" 2="2-3 Times Per Month" 3="1-2 Times Per Week" 4="3-4 Times Per Week" 5="5-6 Times Per Week" 6="1 Time Per Day" 7="2-3 Times Per Day" 8="4-5 Times Per Day"
sweetener_amt	Each Time Sugar Or Honey Was Added To Your Coffee Or Tea, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 3 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 3 Teaspoons"
sweetener_artif_amt	Each Time Artificial Sweetener Was Added To Your Coffee Or Tea, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Packet Or Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 Packet Or 1 Teaspoon" 3="More Than 1 Packet Or More Than 1 Teaspoon"
sweetener_artif_often	How Often Did You Add Artificial Sweetener (Such As Splenda, Equal, Sweet'n Low, Or Others) To Your Coffee Or Tea?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
sweetener_artif_type	What Kind Of Artificial Sweetener Did You Usually Use?		.M="Missing" 1="Equal Or Aspartame" 2="Sweet'N Low Or Saccharin" 3="Splenda Or Sucralose" 4="Herbal Extracts Or Other Kind"
sweetener_cream_any	Added To Coffee Or Tea In Last 12 Months: Whiteners (Such As Cream, Milk, Or Non-Dairy Creamer		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sweetener_often	How Often Did You Add Sugar Or Honey To Your Coffee Or Tea (Hot Or Iced)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
sweetener_sugar_any	Added To Coffee Or Tea In Last 12 Months: Sugar, Honey, Or Other Sweeteners		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Section 3: Fruits

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
fruit_apple_amt	Each Time You Ate Apples, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1" 2="1" 3="More Than 1"
fruit_apple_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Apples		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
fruit_apple_often	How Often Did You Eat Apples?		.M="Missing"1="1-6 Times Per Year"2="7-11 Times Per Year"3="1 Time Per Month"4="2-3 Times Per Month"5="1 Time Per Week"6="2 Times Per Week"7="3-4 Times Per Week"8="5-6 Times Per Week"9="1 Time Per Day"10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_applesauce_amt	Each Time You Ate Applesauce, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
fruit_applesauce_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Applesauce		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
fruit_applesauce_often	How Often Did You Eat Applesauce?		.M="Missing"1="1-6 Times Per Year"2="7-11 Times Per Year"3="1 Time Per Month"4="2-3 Times Per Month"5="1 Time Per Week"6="2 Times Per Week"7="3-4 Times Per Week"8="5-6 Times Per Week"9="1 Time Per Day"10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_banana_amt	Each Time You Ate Bananas, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1" 2="1" 3="More Than 1"
fruit_banana_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Bananas		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
fruit_banana_often	How Often Did You Eat Bananas?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_canta_amt	Each Time You Ate Cantaloupe, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Melon Or Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/4 Melon Or 1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 3/4 Melon Or More Than 1 Cup"
fruit_canta_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Cantaloupe		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
fruit_canta_often_rest	How Often Did You Eat Cantaloupe (Fresh Or Frozen) During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_canta_often_seaso n	How Often Did You Eat Fresh Cantaloupe When In Season?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Season" 2="7-11 Times Per Season" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_dried_amt	Each Time You Ate Dried Fruit, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Tablespoons" 2="2 To 5 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 5 Tablespoons"
fruit_dried_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Dried Fruit, Such As Prunes Or Raisins (Not Including Dried Apricots)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
fruit_dried_often	How Often Did You Eat Dried Fruit (Such As Prunes Or Raisins)? (Please Do Not Include Dried Apricots)		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_grapefruit_amt	Each Time You Ate Grapefruit, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Grapefruit" 2="1/2 Grapefruit" 3="More Than 1/2 Grapefruit"
fruit_grapefruit_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Grapefruit		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
fruit_grapefruit_often_r est	How Often Did You Eat Grapefruit (Fresh Or Canned) During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_grapefruit_often_s eason	How Often Did You Eat Fresh Grapefruit When In Season?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Season" 2="7-11 Times Per Season" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_grapes_amt	Each Time You Ate Grapes, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup Or Less Than 10 Grapes" 2="1/2 Cup To 1 Cup Or 10 To 30 Grapes" 3="More Than 1 Cup Or More Than 30 Grapes"
fruit_grapes_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Grapes		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
fruit_grapes_often	How Often Did You Eat Grapes?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_melon_amt	Each Time You Ate Melon Other Than Cantaloupe, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup Or 1 Small Wedge" 2="1/2 To 2 Cups Or 1 Medium Wedge" 3="More Than 2 Cups Or 1 Large Wedge"
fruit_melon_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Melon, Other Than Cantaloupe (Such As Watermelon Or Honeydew)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
fruit_melon_often_rest	How Often Did You Eat Melon, Other Than Cantaloupe (Fresh Or Frozen) During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_melon_often_seas on	How Often Did You Eat Fresh Melon, Other Than Cantaloupe When In Season?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Season" 2="7-11 Times Per Season" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_orange_amt	Each Time You Ate Oranges, Tangerines, Or Clementines, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1" 2="1" 3="More Than 1"
fruit_orange_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Oranges, Tangerines, Or Clementines		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
fruit_orange_often_rest	How Often Did You Eat Oranges, Tangerines, Or Clementines (Fresh Or Canned) During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_orange_often_seas on	How Often Did You Eat Fresh Oranges, Tangerines, Or Clementines When In Season?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Season" 2="7-11 Times Per Season" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_other_amt	Each Time You Ate Other Kinds Of Fruit, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 3/4 Cup" 3="More Than 3/4 Cup"
fruit_other_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Other Kinds Of Fruit (Not Listed Above)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
fruit_other_often	How Often Did You Eat Other Kinds Of Fruit?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_peach_amt	Each Time You Ate Peaches, Nectarines, Or Plums, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Fruit Or Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1 To 2 Fruits Or 1/2 To 3/4 Cup" 3="More Than 2 Fruits Or More Than 3/4 Cup"
fruit_peach_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Peaches, Nectarines, Or Plums		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
fruit_peach_often_rest	How Often Did You Eat Peaches, Nectarines, Or Plums (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen) During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_peach_often_seas on	How Often Did You Eat Fresh Peaches, Nectarines, Or Plums When In Season?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Season" 2="7-11 Times Per Season" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_pear_amt	Each Time You Ate Pears, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1" 2="1" 3="More Than 1"
fruit_pear_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Pears (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
fruit_pear_often	How Often Did You Eat Pears (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen)?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_pineapple_amt	Each Time You Ate Pineapple, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup Or Less Than 1 Medium Slice" 2="1/4 To 3/4 Cup Or 1 Medium Slice" 3="More Than 3/4 Cup Or More Than 1 Medium Slice"
fruit_pineapple_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Pineapple		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
fruit_pineapple_often	How Often Did You Eat Pineapple?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_strawberry_amt	Each Time You Ate Strawberries, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup Or Less Than 3 Berries" 2="1/4 To 3/4 Cup Or 3 To 8 Berries" 3="More Than 3/4 Cup Or More Than 8 Berries"
fruit_strawberry_any	Fruits Had In Last 12 Months: Strawberries		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
fruit_strawberry_often_r est	How Often Did You Eat Strawberries (Fresh Or Frozen) During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
fruit_strawberry_often_ season	How Often Did You Eat Fresh Strawberries When In Season?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Season" 2="7-11 Times Per Season" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Section 4: Vegetables

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_asparagus_amt	Each Time You Ate Asparagus, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/3 Cup Or Less Than 4 Spears" 2="1/3 To 2/3 Cup Or 4 To 7 Spears" 3="More Than 2/3 Cup Or More Than 7 Spears"
veg_asparagus_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Asparagus		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_asparagus_often	How Often Did You Eat Asparagus (Fresh Or Frozen)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_beans_amt	Each Time You Ate String Beans Or Green Beans, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
veg_beans_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: String Beans Or Green Beans (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_beans_often	How Often Did You Eat String Beans Or Green Beans (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_broccoli_amt	Each Time You Ate Broccoli, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
veg_broccoli_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Broccoli (Fresh Or Frozen)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_broccoli_often	How Often Did You Eat Broccoli (Fresh Or Frozen)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_butter_after_any	Fats Added To Vegetables After Cooking: Butter (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_butter_during_any	Fats Added To Vegetables During Cooking: Butter (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_canola_during_any	Fats Added To Vegetables During Cooking: Canola Or Rapeseed Oil		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_carrot_amt	Each Time You Ate Carrots, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup Or Less Than 2 Baby Carrots" 2="1/4 To 1/2 Cup Or 2 To 5 Baby Carrots" 3="More Than 1/2 Cup Or More Than 5 Baby Carrots"
veg_carrot_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Carrots (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_carrot_often	How Often Did You Eat Carrots (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_catsup_amt	Each Time You Ate Catsup, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 6 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 6 Teaspoons"
veg_catsup_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Catsup		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_catsup_often	How Often Did You Eat Catsup?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_cauliflower_amt	Each Time You Ate Cauliflower Or Brussels Sprouts, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 1/2 Cup" 3="More Than 1/2 Cup"
veg_cauliflower_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Cauliflower Or Brussels Sprouts (Fresh Or Frozen)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_cauliflower_often	How Often Did You Eat Cauliflower Or Brussels Sprouts (Fresh Or Frozen)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_cheese_after_any	Fats Added To Vegetables After Cooking: Cheese Sauce		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_coleslaw_amt	Each Time You Ate Coleslaw, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 3/4 Cup" 3="More Than 3/4 Cup"
veg_coleslaw_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Coleslaw		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_coleslaw_often	How Often Did You Eat Coleslaw?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_cooked_bean_amt	Each Time You Ate Beans, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
veg_cooked_bean_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Cooked Dried Beans (Such As Baked Beans, Pintos, Kidney, Black-Eyed Peas, Lima, Lentils, Soybeans, Or Refried Beans)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_cooked_bean_ofte n	How Often Did You Eat Cooked Dried Beans (Such As Baked Beans, Pintos, Kidney, Black-Eyed Peas, Lima, Lentils, Soybeans, Or Refried Beans)? (Please Do Not Include Bean Soups Or Chili.)		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_cooked_bean_ofte n_meat	How Often Were The Beans You Ate Refried Beans, Beans Prepared With Any Type Of Fat, Or With Meat Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
veg_cooked_green_amt	Each Time You Ate Cooked Greens, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
veg_cooked_green_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Cooked Greens (Such As Spinach, Turnip, Collard, Mustard, Chard, Or Kale)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_cooked_green_ofte n	How Often Did You Eat Cooked Greens (Such As Spinach, Turnip, Collard, Mustard, Chard, Or Kale)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_corn_amt	Each Time You Ate Corn, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Ear Or Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1 Ear Or 1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Ear Or More Than 1 Cup"
veg_corn_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Corn (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_corn_often_rest	How Often Did You Eat Corn (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen) During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_corn_often_season	How Often Did You Eat Fresh Corn When In Season?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Season" 2="7-11 Times Per Season" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_corn_oil_during_an y	Fats Added To Vegetables During Cooking: Corn Oil		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_dressing_after_any	Fats Added To Vegetables After Cooking: Salad Dressing		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_dressing_amt	Each Time You Ate Salad Dressing On Salads, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Tablespoons" 2="2 To 4 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 4 Tablespoons"
veg_dressing_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Salad Dressing (Including Low-Fat) On Salads		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_dressing_often	How Often Did You Eat Salad Dressing (Including Low-Fat) On Salads?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_dressings_aft_coo k_amt	If Salad Dressing, Cheese Sauce, Or White Sauce Was Added To Your Cooked Vegetables After Cooking Or At The Table, How Much Did You Usually Add?		.M="Missing" 1="Did Not Usually Add These" 2="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 3="1 To 3 Teaspoons" 4="More Than 3 Teaspoons"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_fats_after_cook_a mt	If Margarine, Butter, Lard, Fatback, Or Bacon Fat Was Added To Your Cooked Vegetables After Cooking Or At The Table, How Much Did You Usually Add?		.M="Missing" 1="Did Not Usually Add These" 2="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 3="1 To 3 Teaspoons" 4="More Than 3 Teaspoons"
veg_fats_after_cook_oft en	Now, Thinking Again About All The Cooked Vegetables You Ate In The Past 12 Months, How Often Was Some Sort Of Fat, Sauce, Or Dressing Added After Cooking Or At The Table? (Please Do Not Include Potatoes.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1-2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 7="5-6 Times Per Week" 8="1 Time Per Day" 9="2 Times Per Day" 10="3 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_fats_during_cook_ often	Now Think About All The Cooked Vegetables You Ate In The Past 12 Months And How They Were Prepared. How Often Were Your Vegetables Cooked With Some Sort Of Fat, Including Oil Spray? (Please Do Not Include Potatoes.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1-2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 6="3-6 Times Per Week" 8="1 Time Per Day" 9="2 Times Per Day" 10="3 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_fries_amt	Each Time You Ate French Fries, Home Fries, Hash Browned Potatoes, Or Tater Tots How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 10 Fries Or Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="10 To 25 Fries Or 1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 25 Fries Or More Than 1 Cup"
veg_fries_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: French Fries, Home Fries, Hash Browned Potatoes, Or Tater Tots		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_fries_often	How Often Did You Eat French Fries, Home Fries, Hash Browned Potatoes, Or Tater Tots?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_lard_after_any	Fats Added To Vegetables After Cooking: Lard, Fatback, Or Bacon Fat		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_lard_during_any	Fats Added To Vegetables During Cooking: Lard, Fatback, Or Bacon Fat		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_lettuce_amt	Each Time You Ate Lettuce Salads, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 1 1/4 Cups" 3="More Than 1 1/4 Cups"
veg_lettuce_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Lettuce Salads (With Or Without Other Vegetables)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_lettuce_often	How Often Did You Eat Lettuce Salads (With Or Without Other Vegetables)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_lettuce_often_dark	How Often Did The Lettuce Salads You Ate Include Dark Green Lettuce?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
veg_margarine_after_an y	Fats Added To Vegetables After Cooking: Margarine (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_margarine_during_ any	Fats Added To Vegetables During Cooking: Margarine (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_mixed_amt	Each Time You Ate Mixed Vegetables, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
veg_mixed_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Mixed Vegetables		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_mixed_often	How Often Did You Eat Mixed Vegetables?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_none_during_any	Fats Added To Vegetables During Cooking: None Of The Above		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_oil_spray_during_a ny	Fats Added To Vegetables During Cooking: Oil Spray, Such As Pam Or Others		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_olive_oil_during_a ny	Fats Added To Vegetables During Cooking: Olive Oil		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_onions_amt	Each Time You Ate Onions, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Slice Or Less Than 1 Tablespoon" 2="1 Slice Or 1 To 4 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 1 Slice Or More Than 4 Tablespoons"
veg_onions_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Onions		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_onions_often	How Often Did You Eat Onions?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_oth_oil_during_any	Fats Added To Vegetables During Cooking: Other Kinds Of Oils		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_oth_pot_amt	Each Time You Ate Baked, Boiled, Or Mashed Potatoes, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Small Potato Or Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1 Medium Potato Or 1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="1 Large Potato Or More Than 1 Cup"
veg_oth_pot_amt_chee se	Each Time Cheese Or Cheese Sauce Was Added To Your Potatoes, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Tablespoon" 2="1 To 3 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 3 Tablespoons"
veg_oth_pot_amt_fats	Each Time Margarine Or Butter Was Added To Your Potatoes, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 3 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 3 Teaspoons"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_oth_pot_amt_sour_ cream	Each Time Sour Cream Was Added To Your Potatoes, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Tablespoon" 2="1 To 3 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 3 Tablespoons"
veg_oth_pot_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Baked, Boiled, Or Mashed Potatoes		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_oth_pot_often	How Often Did You Eat Baked, Boiled, Or Mashed Potatoes?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_oth_pot_often_butt er	How Often Was Butter (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Potatoes, Either In Cooking Or At The Table?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
veg_oth_pot_often_che ese	How Often Was Cheese Or Cheese Sauce Added To Your Potatoes, Either In Cooking Or At The Table?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
veg_oth_pot_often_mar garine	How Often Was Margarine (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Potatoes, Either In Cooking Or At The Table?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
veg_oth_pot_often_sou r_cream	How Often Was Sour Cream (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Potatoes, Either In Cooking Or At The Table?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_other_after_any	Fats Added To Vegetables After Cooking: Other		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_other_amt	Each Time You Ate Other Kinds Of Vegetables, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 1/2 Cup" 3="More Than 1/2 Cup"
veg_other_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Other Kinds Of Vegetables (Not Listed Above)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_other_often	How Often Did You Eat Other Kinds Of Vegetables?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_peas_amt	Each Time You Ate Peas, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 3/4 Cup" 3="More Than 3/4 Cup"
veg_peas_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Peas (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_peas_often	How Often Did You Eat Peas (Fresh, Canned, Or Frozen)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_potato_salad_amt	Each Time You Ate Potato Salad, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
veg_potato_salad_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Potato Salad		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_potato_salad_often	How Often Did You Eat Potato Salad?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_raw_green_amt	Each Time You Ate Raw Greens, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
veg_raw_green_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Raw Greens (Such As Spinach, Turnip, Collard, Mustard, Chard, Or Kale)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_raw_green_often	How Often Did You Eat Raw Greens (Such As Spinach, Turnip, Collard, Mustard, Chard, Or Kale)? (We Will Ask About Lettuce Later.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_salsa_amt	Each Time You Ate Salsa, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Tablespoon" 2="1 To 5 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 5 Tablespoons"
veg_salsa_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Salsa		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_salsa_often	How Often Did You Eat Salsa?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_sauerkraut_amt	Each Time You Ate Sauerkraut Or Cabbage, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
veg_sauerkraut_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Sauerkraut Or Cabbage (Other Than Coleslaw)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_sauerkraut_often	How Often Did You Eat Sauerkraut Or Cabbage (Other Than Coleslaw)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_squash_amt	Each Time You Ate Winter Squash, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 3/4 Cup" 3="More Than 3/4 Cup"
veg_squash_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Winter Squash (Such As Pumpkin, Butternut, Or Acorn)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_squash_often	How Often Did You Eat Winter Squash (Such As Pumpkin, Butternut, Or Acorn)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_sweet_pepper_amt	Each Time You Ate Sweet Peppers, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/8 Pepper" 2="1/8 To 1/4 Pepper" 3="More Than 1/4 Pepper"
veg_sweet_pepper_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Sweet Peppers (Green, Red, Or Yellow)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_sweet_pepper_ofte n	How Often Did You Eat Sweet Peppers (Green, Red, Or Yellow)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
veg_sweet_potato_amt	Each Time You Ate Sweet Potatoes Or Yams, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Small Potato Or Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1 Medium Potato Or 1/4 To 3/4 Cup" 3="1 Large Potato Or More Than 3/4 Cup"
veg_sweet_potato_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Sweet Potatoes Or Yams		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_sweet_potato_ofte n	How Often Did You Eat Sweet Potatoes Or Yams?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_tomato_amt	Each Time You Ate Fresh Tomatoes, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Tomato" 2="1/4 To 1/2 Tomato" 3="More Than 1/2 Tomato"
veg_tomato_any	Vegetables Had In Last 12 Months: Fresh Tomatoes (Including Those In Salads)		0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
veg_tomato_often_rest	How Often Did You Eat Fresh Tomatoes (Including Those In Salads) During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_tomato_often_seas on	How Often Did You Eat Fresh Tomatoes (Including Those In Salads) When In Season?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Season" 2="7-11 Times Per Season" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
veg_white_after_any	Fats Added To Vegetables After Cooking: White Sauce		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Section 5: Soup

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
soup_amt	Each Time You Ate Soup, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup" 2="1 To 2 Cups" 3="More Than 2 Cups"
soup_chili_amt	Each Time You Ate Chili, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 3/4 Cups" 3="More Than 1 3/4 Cups"
soup_chili_any	Soups Or Mexican Food Had In Last 12 Months: Chili		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
soup_chili_often	How Often Did You Eat Chili?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
soup_mexican_amount	Each Time You Ate Mexican Foods, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Taco, Burrito, etc." 2="1 To 2 Tacos, Burritos, etc." 3="More Than 2 Tacos, Burritos, etc."
soup_mexican_any	Soups Or Mexican Food Had In Last 12 Months: Mexican Foods (Such As Tacos, Tostados, Burritos, Tamales, Fajitas, Enchiladas, Quesadillas, And Chimichangas)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
soup_mexican_often	How Often Did You Eat Mexican Foods (Such As Tacos, Tostados, Burritos, Tamales, Fajitas, Enchiladas, Quesadillas, And Chimichangas)?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
soup_often_bean	How Often Were The Soups You Ate Bean Soups?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
soup_often_broth	How Often Were The Soups You Ate Broth Soups (Including Chicken) With Or Without Noodles Or Rice?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
soup_often_cream	How Often Were The Soups You Ate Cream Soups (Including Chowders)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
soup_often_rest	How Often Did You Eat Soup During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
soup_often_veg	How Often Were The Soups You Ate Tomato Or Vegetable Soups?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
soup_often_winter	How Often Did You Eat Soup In The Winter?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Winter" 2="7-11 Times Per Winter" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
soup_soup_any	Soups Or Mexican Food Had In Last 12 Months: Soups		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Section 6: Grains

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_bagels_amt	Each Time You Ate Bagels Or English Muffins, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Bagel Or English Muffin" 2="1 Bagel Or English Muffin" 3="More Than 1 Bagel Or English Muffin"
grain_bagels_amt_crea m_cheese	Each Time Cream Cheese Was Added To Your Bagels Or English Muffins, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Tablespoon" 2="1 To 2 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 2 Tablespoons"
grain_bagels_amt_fat	Each Time Margarine Or Butter Was Added To Your Bagels Or English Muffins, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 2 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 2 Teaspoons"
grain_bagels_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Bagels Or English Muffins		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_bagels_often	How Often Did You Eat Bagels Or English Muffins?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_bagels_often_butt er	How Often Was Butter (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Bagels Or English Muffins?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_bagels_often_cre am_cheese	How Often Was Cream Cheese (Including Low-Fat) Spread On Your Bagels Or English Muffins?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_bagels_often_mar garine	How Often Was Margarine (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Bagels Or English Muffins?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_bagels_often_wh eat	How Often Were The Bagels Or English Muffins You Ate Whole Wheat?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_biscuits_amt	Each Time You Ate Biscuits, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Fewer Than 1 Biscuit" 2="1 To 2 Biscuits" 3="More Than 2 Biscuits"
grain_biscuits_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Biscuits		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_biscuits_often	How Often Did You Eat Biscuits?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_bread_amt	Each Time You Ate Breads Or Dinner Rolls, Not As Part Of Sandwiches, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Slice Or 1 Dinner Roll" 2="2 Slices Or 2 Dinner Rolls" 3="More Than 2 Slices Or 2 Dinner Rolls"
grain_bread_amt_cream _cheese	Each Time Cream Cheese Was Added To Your Breads Or Rolls, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 2 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 2 Teaspoons"
grain_bread_amt_fat	Each Time Margarine Or Butter Was Added To Your Breads Or Rolls, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 2 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 2 Teaspoons"
grain_bread_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Breads Or Dinner Rolls, Not As Part Of Sandwiches		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_bread_often	How Often Did You Eat Breads Or Dinner Rolls, Not As Part Of Sandwiches?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_bread_often_butt er	How Often Was Butter (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Breads Or Rolls?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_bread_often_crea m_cheese	How Often Was Cream Cheese (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Breads Or Rolls?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_bread_often_mar garine	How Often Was Margarine (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Breads Or Rolls?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_bread_often_whit e	How Often Were The Breads Or Rolls You Ate White Bread?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_cereal_amt	Each Time You Ate Cold Cereal, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup" 2="1 To 2 1/2 Cups" 3="More Than 2 1/2 Cups"
grain_cereal_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Cold Cereal		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_cereal_milk	Was Milk Added To Your Cold Cereal?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_cereal_milk_amt	Each Time Milk Was Added To Your Cold Cereal, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_cereal_milk_type	What Kind Of Milk Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Whole Milk" 2="2% Fat Milk" 3="1% Fat Milk" 4="Skim, Nonfat, Or 1/2% Fat Milk" 5="Evaporated Or Condensed (Canned) Milk" 6="Soy Milk" 7="Rice Milk" 8="Other"
grain_cereal_often	How Often Did You Eat Cold Cereal?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_cereal_often_bran	How Often Was The Cold Cereal You Ate All Bran, Fiber One, 100% Bran, Or All-Bran Bran Buds?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_cereal_often_oth	How Often Was The Cold Cereal You Ate Any Other Type Of Cold Cereal (Such As Corn Flakes, Rice Krispies, Frosted Flakes, Special K, Froot Loops, Cap'n Crunch, Or Others)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_cereal_often_oth_ bran	How Often Was The Cold Cereal You Ate Some Other Bran Or Fiber Cereal (Such As Cheerios, Shredded Wheat, Raisin Bran, Bran Flakes, Grape-Nuts, Granola, Wheaties, Or Healthy Choice)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_cereal_often_total	How Often Was The Cold Cereal You Ate Total Raisin Bran, Total Cereal, Or Product 19?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_corn_bread_amt	Each Time You Ate Corn Bread Or Corn Muffins, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Piece Or Muffin" 2="1 To 2 Pieces Or Muffins" 3="More Than 2 Pieces Or Muffins"
grain_corn_bread_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Corn Bread Or Corn Muffins		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_corn_bread_often	How Often Did You Eat Corn Bread Or Corn Muffins?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_lasagna_amt	Each Time You Ate Lasagna, Stuffed Shells, Stuffed Manicotti, Ravioli, Or Tortellini, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup" 2="1 To 2 Cups" 3="More Than 2 Cups"
grain_lasagna_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Lasagna, Stuffed Shells, Stuffed Manicotti, Ravioli, Or Tortellini (Please Do Not Include Spaghetti Or Other Pasta.)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_lasagna_often	How Often Did You Eat Lasagna, Stuffed Shells, Stuffed Manicotti, Ravioli, Or Tortellini? (Please Do Not Include Spaghetti Or Other Pasta.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_macaroni_amount	Each Time You Ate Macaroni And Cheese, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup" 2="1 To 1 1/2 Cups" 3="More Than 1 1/2 Cups"
grain_macaroni_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Macaroni And Cheese		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_macaroni_often	How Often Did You Eat Macaroni And Cheese?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_oatmeal_amt	Each Time You Ate Oatmeal, Grits, Or Other Cooked Cereal, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 3/4 Cup" 2="3/4 To 1 1/4 Cups" 3="More Than 1 1/4 Cups"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_oatmeal_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Oatmeal, Grits, Or Other Cooked Cereal		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_oatmeal_often_bu tter	How Often Was Butter Or Margarine Added To Your Oatmeal, Grits, Or Other Cooked Cereal?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_oatmeal_often_re st	How Often Did You Eat Oatmeal, Grits, Or Other Cooked Cereal During The Rest Of The Year?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_oatmeal_often_wi nter	How Often Did You Eat Oatmeal, Grits, Or Other Cooked Cereal In The Winter?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Winter" 2="7-11 Times Per Winter" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_pancakes_amt	Each Time You Ate Pancakes, Waffles, Or French Toast, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Medium Piece" 2="1 To 3 Medium Pieces" 3="More Than 3 Medium Pieces"
grain_pancakes_amt_fa t	Each Time Margarine Or Butter Was Added To Your Pancakes, Waffles, Or French Toast, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 3 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 3 Teaspoons"
grain_pancakes_amt_sy rup	Each Time Syrup Was Added To Your Pancakes, Waffles, Or French Toast, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Tablespoon" 2="1 To 4 Tablespoons" 3="More Than 4 Tablespoons"
grain_pancakes_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Pancakes, Waffles, Or French Toast		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_pancakes_often	How Often Did You Eat Pancakes, Waffles, Or French Toast?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_pancakes_often_ butter	How Often Was Butter (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Pancakes, Waffles, Or French Toast After Cooking Or At The Table?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_pancakes_often_ margarine	How Often Was Margarine (Including Low-Fat) Added To Your Pancakes, Waffles, Or French Toast After Cooking Or At The Table?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_pancakes_often_ syrup	How Often Was Syrup Added To Your Pancakes, Waffles, Or French Toast?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_pasta_oth_amt	Each Time You Ate Pasta, Spaghetti, Or Other Noodles, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup" 2="1 To 3 Cups" 3="More Than 3 Cups"
grain_pasta_oth_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Pasta, Spaghetti, Or Other Noodles (Other Than Those Listed Above)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_pasta_oth_often	Other Than The Pastas Listed Previously, How Often Did You Eat Pasta, Spaghetti, Or Other Noodles?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_pasta_oth_often_ added	How Often Did You Eat Your Pasta, Spaghetti, Or Other Noodles With Margarine, Butter, Oil, Or Cream Sauce?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_pasta_oth_often_ meat	How Often Did You Eat Your Pasta, Spaghetti, Or Other Noodles With Tomato Sauce Or Spaghetti Sauce Made With Meat?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_pasta_oth_often_ no_meat	How Often Did You Eat Your Pasta, Spaghetti, Or Other Noodles With Tomato Sauce Or Spaghetti Sauce Made Without Meat?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_pasta_salad_amt	Each Time You Ate Pasta Salad Or Macaroni Salad, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
grain_pasta_salad_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Pasta Salad Or Macaroni Salad		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_pasta_salad_ofte n	How Often Did You Eat Pasta Salad Or Macaroni Salad?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_pizza_amt	Each Time You Ate Pizza, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Slice Or Less Than 1 Mini Pizza" 2="1 To 3 Slices Or 1 Mini Pizza" 3="More Than 3 Slices Or More Than 1 Mini Pizza"
grain_pizza_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Pizza		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_pizza_often	How Often Did You Eat Pizza?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Winter" 2="7-11 Times Per Winter" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_pizza_often_meat	How Often Did You Eat Pizza With Pepperoni, Sausage, Or Other Meat?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_rice_amt	Each Time You Ate Rice Or Other Cooked Grains, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 1/2 Cups" 3="More Than 1 1/2 Cups"
grain_rice_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Rice Or Other Cooked Grains (Such As Bulgur, Cracked Wheat, Or Millet)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_rice_often	How Often Did You Eat Rice Or Other Cooked Grains (Such As Bulgur, Cracked Wheat, Or Millet)?		.M="Missing" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_rice_often_added	How Often Was Butter, Margarine, Or Oil Added To Your Rice Or Other Cooked Grains In Cooking Or At The Table?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_sand_bread_amt	Each Time You Ate Breads Or Rolls As Part Of Sandwiches, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Slice Or 1/2 Roll" 2="2 Slices Or 1 Roll" 3="More Than 2 Slices Or More Than 1 Roll"
grain_sand_bread_amt_ fat	Each Time Margarine Or Butter Was Added To The Breads Or Rolls Used For Your Sandwiches, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 2 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 2 Teaspoons"
grain_sand_bread_amt_ mayo	Each Time Mayonnaise Or Mayonnaise-Type Dressing Was Added To The Breads Or Rolls Used For Your Sandwiches, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 3 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 3 Teaspoons"
grain_sand_bread_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Breads Or Rolls As Part Of Sandwiches (Include Burger And Hot Dog Rolls)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
grain_sand_bread_often	How Often Did You Eat Breads Or Rolls As Part Of Sandwiches (Including Burger And Hot Dog Rolls)? (Please Do Not Include Fast Food Sandwiches.)		.M="Missing"0="Never"1="1-6 Times Per Year"2="7-11 Times Per Year"3="1 Time Per Month"4="2-3 Times Per Month"5="1 Time Per Week"6="2 Times Per Week"7="3-4 Times Per Week"8="5-6 Times Per Week"9="1 Time Per Day"10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
grain_sand_bread_often _butter	How Often Was Butter (Including Low-Fat) Added To The Breads Or Rolls Used For Your Sandwiches?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_sand_bread_often _marg	How Often Was Margarine (Including Low-Fat) Added To The Breads Or Rolls Used For Your Sandwiches?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_sand_bread_often _mayo	How Often Was Mayonnaise Or Mayonnaise-Type Dressing (Including Low-Fat) Added To The Breads Or Rolls Used For Your Sandwiches?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_sand_bread_often _white	How Often Were The Breads Or Rolls That You Used For Your Sandwiches White Bread (Including Burger And Hot Dog Rolls)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
grain_stuffing_amt	Each Time You Ate Stuffing, Dressing, Or Dumplings, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
grain_stuffing_any	Grains Had In Last 12 Months: Stuffing, Dressing, Or Dumplings		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
grain_stuffing_often	How Often Did You Eat Stuffing, Dressing, Or Dumplings?		.M="Missing"0="Never"1="1-6 Times Per Year"2="7-11 Times Per Year"3="1 Time Per Month"4="2-3 Times Per Month"5="1 Time Per Week"6="2 Times Per Week"7="3-4 Times Per Week"8="5-6 Times Per Week"9="1 Time Per Day"10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Section 7: Jams

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
jam_jelly_amt	Each Time You Ate Jam, Jelly, Or Honey, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 3 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 3 Teaspoons"
jam_jelly_any	Jams Had In Last 12 Months: Jam, Jelly, Or Honey On Bagels, Muffins, Breads, Rolls, Or Crackers		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
jam_jelly_often	How Often Did You Eat Jam, Jelly, Or Honey On Bagels, Muffins, Bread, Rolls, Or Crackers?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
jam_pb_amt	Each Time You Ate Peanut Butter Or Other Nut Butter, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 2 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 2 Teaspoons"
jam_pb_any	Jams Had In Last 12 Months: Peanut Butter Or Other Nut Butter		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
jam_pb_often	How Often Did You Eat Peanut Butter Or Other Nut Butter?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Section 8: Sandwich Meat

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sw_meat_cold_cut_amt	Each Time You Ate Other Cold Cuts Or Luncheon Meats, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Slice" 2="1 To 3 Slices" 3="More Than 3 Slices"
sw_meat_cold_cut_any	Sandwich Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Other Cold Cuts Or Luncheon Meats (Such As Bologna, Salami, Corned Beef, Pastrami, Or Others, Including Low-Fat) (Please Do Not Include Ham, Turkey, Or Chicken Cold Cuts.)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sw_meat_cold_cut_ofte n	How Often Did You Eat Other Cold Cuts Or Luncheon Meats (Such As Bologna, Salami, Corned Beef, Pastrami, Or Others, Including Low-Fat)? (Please Do Not Include Ham, Turkey, Or Chicken Cold Cuts.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sw_meat_cold_cut_ofte n_lfat	How Often Were The Other Cold Cuts Or Luncheon Meats You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Fat-Free? (Please Do Not Include Ham, Turkey, Or Chicken Cold Cuts.)		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
sw_meat_ham_amt	Each Time You Ate Luncheon Or Deli-Style Ham, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Slice" 2="1 To 3 Slices" 3="More Than 3 Slices"
sw_meat_ham_any	Sandwich Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Luncheon Or Deli-Style Ham (We Will Ask About Other Ham Later.)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sw_meat_ham_often	How Often Did You Eat Luncheon Or Deli-Style Ham? (We Will Ask About Other Ham Later.)		.M="Missing" O="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sw_meat_ham_often_lfa t	How Often Was The Luncheon Or Deli-Style Ham You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Fat-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
sw_meat_hot_dog_amt	Each Time You Ate Hot Dogs Or Frankfurters, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Hot Dog" 2="1 To 2 Hot Dogs" 3="More Than 2 Hot Dogs"
sw_meat_hot_dog_any	Sandwich Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Hot Dogs Or Frankfurters (Please Do Not Include Sausages Or Vegetarian Hot Dogs.)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sw_meat_hot_dog_ofte n	How Often Did You Eat Hot Dogs Or Frankfurters? (Please Do Not Include Sausages Or Vegetarian Hot Dogs.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sw_meat_hot_dog_ofte n_lfat	How Often Were The Hot Dogs Or Frankfurters You Ate Light Or Low-Fat?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
sw_meat_roast_amt	Each Time You Ate Roast Beef Or Steak In Sandwiches, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Slice Or Less Than 2 Ounces" 2="1 To 2 Slices Or 2 To 4 Ounces" 3="More Than 2 Slices Or More Than 4 Ounces"
sw_meat_roast_any	Sandwich Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Roast Beef Or Steak In Sandwiches		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sw_meat_roast_often	How Often Did You Eat Roast Beef Or Steak In Sandwiches?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sw_meat_turkey_amt	Each Time You Ate Turkey Or Chicken Cold Cuts, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Slice" 2="1 To 3 Slices" 3="More Than 3 Slices"
sw_meat_turkey_any	Sandwich Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Turkey Or Chicken Cold Cuts (Such As Loaf, Luncheon Meat, Turkey Ham, Turkey Salami, Or Turkey Pastrami)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sw_meat_turkey_often	How Often Did You Eat Turkey Or Chicken Cold Cuts (Such As Loaf, Luncheon Meat, Turkey Ham, Turkey Salami, Or Turkey Pastrami)? (We Will Ask About Other Turkey Or Chicken Later.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Section 9: Meat

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_bacon_amt	Each Time You Ate Bacon, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Fewer Than 2 Slices" 2="2 To 3 Slices" 3="More Than 3 Slices"
meat_bacon_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Bacon (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_bacon_often	How Often Did You Eat Bacon (Including Low-Fat)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_bacon_often_lfat	How Often Was The Bacon You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Lean?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
meat_baked_ham_amt	Each Time You Ate Baked Ham Or Ham Steak, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Ounce" 2="1 To 3 Ounces" 3="More Than 3 Ounces"
meat_baked_ham_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Baked Ham Or Ham Steak		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_baked_ham_often	How Often Did You Eat Baked Ham Or Ham Steak?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_beef_mix_amt	Each Time You Ate Beef Mixtures, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Cup" 2="1 To 2 Cups" 3="More Than 2 Cups"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_beef_mix_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Beef Mixtures Such As Beef Stew, Beef Pot Pie, Beef And Noodles, Or Beef And Vegetables		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_beef_mix_often	How Often Did You Eat Beef Mixtures (Such As Beef Stew, Beef Pot Pie, Beef And Noodles, Or Beef And Vegetables)?		.M="Missing" O="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_burger_amt	Each Time You Ate Beef Hamburgers Or Cheeseburgers From A Fast Food Or Other Restaurant, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Burger" 2="1 Burger" 3="More Than 1 Burger"
meat_burger_amt_home	Each Time You Ate Beef Hamburgers Or Cheeseburgers That Were Not From A Fast Food Or Other Restaurant, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Patty Or Less Than 2 Ounces" 2="1 Patty Or 2 To 4 Ounces" 3="More Than 1 Patty Or More Than 4 Ounces"
meat_burger_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Beef Hamburgers Or Cheeseburgers From A Fast Food Or Other Restaurant		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_burger_any_home	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Beef Hamburgers Or Cheeseburgers Not From A Fast Food Or Other Restaurant		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_burger_often	How Often Did You Eat Beef Hamburgers Or Cheeseburgers From A Fast Food Or Other Restaurant?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_burger_often_che ese	How Often Did You Have Cheeseburgers Rather Than Hamburgers?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_burger_often_ho me	How Often Did You Eat Beef Hamburgers Or Cheeseburgers That Were Not From A Fast Food Or Other Restaurant?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_burger_often_lean	How Often Were These Beef Hamburgers Or Cheeseburgers Made With Lean Ground Beef?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
meat_burger_size	Each Time You Ate Beef Hamburgers Or Cheeseburgers From A Fast Food Or Other Restaurant, What Size Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Small Hamburger (Such As A Regular Burger King Or McDonald's Hamburger)" 2="Medium (Such As McDonald's Or Burger King Double Burger Or Cheeseburger)" 3="Large (Such As Burger King Whopper Or Double Whopper Or A McDonald's Double Quarter Pounder)"
meat_butter_during_an y	Fats Used To Prepare Meat: Butter (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_canola_during_an у	Fats Used To Prepare Meat: Canola Or Rapeseed Oil		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_chicken_amt	Each Time You Ate Ground Chicken Or Turkey, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Ounces Or Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="2 To 4 Ounces Or 1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 4 Ounces Or More Than 1 Cup"
meat_chicken_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Ground Chicken Or Turkey		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_chicken_mix_amt	Each Time You Ate Chicken Mixtures, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 1/2 Cups" 3="More Than 1 1/2 Cups"
meat_chicken_mix_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Chicken Mixtures (Such As Salads, Sandwiches, Casseroles, Stews, Or Other Mixtures)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_chicken_mix_ofte n	How Often Did You Eat Chicken Mixtures (Such As Salads, Sandwiches, Casseroles, Stews, Or Other Mixtures)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_chicken_often	How Often Did You Eat Ground Chicken Or Turkey? (We Will Ask About Other Chicken And Turkey Later.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_corn_oil_during_a ny	Fats Used To Prepare Meat: Corn Oil		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_fats_often	How Often Was Oil, Butter, Margarine, Or Other Fat Used To Fry, Saute, Baste, Or Marinate Any Meat, Poultry, Or Fish You Ate? (Please Do Not Include Deep Frying.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_fish_stick_amt	Each Time You Ate Fish Sticks Or Other Fried Fish, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Ounces Or Less Than 1 Fillet" 2="2 To 7 Ounces Or 1 Fillet" 3="More Than 7 Ounces Or More Than 1 Fillet"
meat_fish_stick_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Fish Sticks Or Other Fried Fish (Not Including Shellfish)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_fish_stick_often	How Often Did You Eat Fish Sticks Or Other Fried Fish (Not Including Shellfish)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_fried_chicken_am t	Each Time You Ate Baked, Broiled, Roasted, Stewed, Or Fried Chicken (Including Nuggets), How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Drumsticks Or Wings, Less Than 1 Breast Or Thigh, Or Less Than 4 Nuggets" 2="2 Drumsticks Or Wings, 1 Breast Or Thigh, Or 4 To 8 Nuggets" 3="More Than 2 Drumsticks Or Wings, More Than 1 Breast Or Thigh, Or More Than 8 Nuggets"
meat_fried_chicken_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Baked, Broiled, Roasted, Stewed, Or Fried Chicken (Including Nuggets) (Please Do Not Include Chicken In Mixtures.)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_fried_chicken_oft en	How Often Did You Eat Baked, Broiled, Roasted, Stewed, Or Fried Chicken (Including Nuggets)? (Please Do Not Include Chicken In Mixtures.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_fried_chicken_oft en_nugget	How Often Was The Chicken You Ate Fried Chicken (Including Deep Fried) Or Chicken Nuggets?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
meat_fried_chicken_oft en_skin	How Often Did You Eat Chicken With Skin?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
meat_fried_chicken_oft en_white	How Often Was The Chicken You Ate White Meat?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_fried_shellfish_a mt	Each Time You Ate Fried Shellfish, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Ounces" 2="2 To 4 Ounces" 3="More Than 4 Ounces"
meat_fried_shellfish_an y	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Fried Shellfish		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_fried_shellfish_oft en	How Often Did You Eat Fried Shellfish (Such As Crab, Lobster, Or Shrimp)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_gravy_amt	Each Time You Ate Gravy On Meat, Chicken, Potatoes, Rice, Etc., How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/8 Cup" 2="1/8 To 1/2 Cup" 3="More Than 1/2 Cup"
meat_gravy_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Gravy On Meat, Chicken, Potatoes, Rice, Etc.		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_gravy_often	How Often Did You Eat Gravy On Meat, Chicken, Potatoes, Rice, Etc.?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_ground_beef_amt	Each Time You Ate Ground Beef In Mixtures, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 3 Ounces Or Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="3 To 8 Ounces Or 1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 8 Ounces Or More Than 1 Cup"
meat_ground_beef_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Ground Beef In Mixtures (Such As Meatballs, Casseroles, Chili, Or Meatloaf)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_ground_beef_ofte n	How Often Did You Eat Ground Beef In Mixtures (Such As Meatballs, Casseroles, Chili, Or Meatloaf)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_lard_during_any	Fats Used To Prepare Meat: Lard, Fatback, Or Bacon Fat		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_liver_amt	Each Time You Ate Liver Or Liverwurst, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Ounce" 2="1 To 4 Ounces" 3="More Than 4 Ounces"
meat_liver_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Liver (All Kinds) Or Liverwurst		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_liver_often	How Often Did You Eat Liver (All Kinds) Or Liverwurst?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_margarine_during _any	Fats Used To Prepare Meat: Margarine (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_none_during_any	Fats Used To Prepare Meat: None Of The Above		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_oil_spray_during_ any	Fats Used To Prepare Meat: Oil Spray, Such As Pam Or Others		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_olive_oil_during_ any	Fats Used To Prepare Meat: Olive Oil		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_oth_fish_amt	Each Time You Ate Other Fish That Was Not Fried, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Ounces Or Less Than 1 Fillet" 2="2 To 5 Ounces Or 1 Fillet" 3="More Than 5 Ounces Or More Than 1 Fillet"
meat_oth_fish_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Other Fish That Was Not Fried (Not Including Shellfish)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_oth_fish_often	How Often Did You Eat Other Fish That Was Not Fried (Not Including Shellfish)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_oth_oil_during_an У	Fats Used To Prepare Meat: Other Kinds Of Oils		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_pork_amt	Each Time You Ate Pork, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Ounces Or Less Than 1 Chop" 2="2 To 5 Ounces Or 1 Chop" 3="More Than 5 Ounces Or more Than 1 Chop"
meat_pork_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Pork (Including Chops, Roasts, And In Mixed Dishes) (Please Do Not Include Ham, Ham Steak, Or Sausage)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_pork_often	How Often Did You Eat Pork (Including Chops, Roasts, And In Mixed Dishes)? (Please Do Not Include Ham, Ham Steak, Or Sausage.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_pork_ribs_amt	Each Time You Ate Pork Or Beef Spareribs, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 4 Ribs" 2="4 To 12 Ribs" 3="More Than 12 Ribs"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_pork_ribs_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Pork Or Beef Spareribs		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_pork_ribs_often	How Often Did You Eat Pork Or Beef Spareribs?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_roast_beef_amt	Each Time You Ate Roast Beef Or Pot Roast, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Ounces" 2="2 To 5 Ounces" 3="More Than 5 Ounces"
meat_roast_beef_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Roast Beef Or Pot Roast (Please Do Not Include Roast Beef Or Pot Roast In Sandwiches.)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_roast_beef_often	How Often Did You Eat Roast Beef Or Pot Roast? (Please Do Not Include Roast Beef Or Pot Roast In Sandwiches.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_salmon_amt	Each Time You Ate Salmon, Fresh Tuna, Or Trout, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Ounces" 2="2 To 6 Ounces" 3="More Than 6 Ounces"
meat_salmon_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Salmon, Fresh Tuna, Or Trout		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_salmon_often	How Often Did You Eat Salmon, Fresh Tuna, Or Trout?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_sausage_amt	Each Time You Ate Sausage, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Patty Or 2 Links" 2="1 To 3 PatTimes Or 2 To 5 Links" 3="More Than 3 PatTimes Or 5 Links"
meat_sausage_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Sausage (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_sausage_often	How Often Did You Eat Sausage (Including Low-Fat)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_sausage_often_lfa t	How Often Was The Sausage You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Lean?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
meat_shellfish_amt	Each Time You Ate Shellfish That Was Not Fried, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Ounce" 2="1 To 4 Ounces" 3="More Than 4 Ounces"
meat_shellfish_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Shellfish That Was Not Fried		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_shellfish_often	How Often Did You Eat Shellfish (Such As Crab, Lobster, Or Shrimp) That Was Not Fried?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_steak_amt	Each Time You Ate Steak (Beef), How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 3 Ounces" 2="3 To 7 Ounces" 3="More Than 7 Ounces"
meat_steak_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Steak (Beef) (Do Not Include Steak In Sandwiches)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_steak_often	How Often Did You Eat Steak (Beef)? (Please Do Not Include Steak In Sandwiches)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_steak_often_lean	How Often Was The Steak You Ate Lean Steak?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
meat_tuna_amt	Each Time You Ate Canned Tuna, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup Or Less Than 2 Ounces" 2="1/4 To 1/2 Cup Or 2 To 3 Ounces" 3="More Than 1/2 Cup Or More Than 3 Ounces"
meat_tuna_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Canned Tuna (Including In Salads, Sandwiches, Or Casseroles)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_tuna_often	How Often Did You Eat Canned Tuna (Including In Salads, Sandwiches, Or Casseroles)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
meat_tuna_often_mayo	How Often Was The Canned Tuna You Ate Prepared With Mayonnaise Or Other Dressing (Including Low-Fat)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
meat_tuna_often_water	How Often Was The Canned Tuna You Ate Water-Packed?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
meat_turkey_amt	Each Time You Ate Roast Turkey, Turkey Cutlets, Or Turkey Nuggets, How Much Did You Usually Eat? (Please Note: 4 To 8 Turkey Nuggets = 3 Ounces.)		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Ounces" 2="2 To 4 Ounces" 3="More Than 4 Ounces"
meat_turkey_any	Meat Had In Last 12 Months: Roast Turkey, Turkey Cutlets, Or Turkey Nuggets (Including In Sandwiches)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
meat_turkey_often	How Often Did You Eat Roast Turkey, Turkey Cutlets, Or Turkey Nuggets (Including In Sandwiches)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Section 10: Alternate Proteins

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
alt_meat_egg_amt	Each Time You Ate Eggs, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="1 Egg" 2="2 Eggs" 3="3 Or More Eggs"
alt_meat_egg_any	Alternative Proteins Had In Last 12 Months: Eggs, Egg Whites, Or Egg Substitutes (Not Counting Eggs In Baked Goods And Desserts) (Please Include Eggs In Salads, Quiche, And Souffles)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
alt_meat_egg_often	How Often Did You Eat Eggs, Egg Whites, Or Egg Substitutes (Not Counting Eggs In Baked Goods And Desserts)? (Please Include Eggs In Salads, Quiche, And Souffles.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
alt_meat_egg_often_co oked_fat	How Often Were The Eggs You Ate Cooked In Oil, Butter, Or Margarine?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
alt_meat_egg_often_sal ad	How Often Were The Eggs You Ate Part Of Egg Salad?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
alt_meat_egg_often_su b	How Often Were The Eggs You Ate Egg Substitutes Or Egg Whites Only?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
alt_meat_egg_often_wh ole	How Often Were The Eggs You Ate Regular Whole Eggs?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
alt_meat_tofu_amt	Each Time You Ate Tofu, Soy Burgers, Or Soy Meat-Substitutes, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup Or Less Than 2 Ounces" 2="1/4 To 1/2 Cup Or 2 To 4 Ounces" 3="More Than 1/2 Cup Or More Than 4 Ounces"
alt_meat_tofu_any	Alternative Proteins Had In Last 12 Months: Tofu, Soy Burgers, Or Soy Meat-Substitutes		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
alt_meat_tofu_often	How Often Did You Eat Tofu, Soy Burgers, Or Soy Meat-Substitutes?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Section 11: Snacks

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
snack_bar_amt	Each Time You Ate Energy, High-Protein, Or Breakfast Bars, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Bar" 2="1 Bar" 3="More Than 1 Bar"
snack_bar_any	Snacks Had In Last 12 Months: Energy, High-Protein, Or Breakfast Bars (Such As Power Bars, Balance, Clif, Or Others)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
snack_bar_often	How Often Did You Eat Energy, High-Protein, Or Breakfast Bars (Such As Power Bars, Balance, Clif, Or Others)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
snack_crackers_amt	Each Time You Ate Crackers, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Fewer Than 4 Crackers" 2="4 To 10 Crackers" 3="More Than 10 Crackers"
snack_crackers_any	Snacks Had In Last 12 Months: Crackers		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
snack_crackers_often	How Often Did You Eat Crackers?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
snack_peanut_amt	Each Time You Ate Peanuts, Walnuts, Seeds, Or Other Nuts, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 1/2 Cup" 3="More Than 1/2 Cup"
snack_peanut_any	Snacks Had In Last 12 Months: Peanuts, Walnuts, Seeds, Or Other Nuts		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
snack_peanut_often	How Often Did You Eat Peanuts, Walnuts, Seeds, Or Other Nuts?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
snack_popcorn_amt	Each Time You Ate Popcorn, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Cups, Popped" 2="2 To 5 Cups, Popped" 3="More Than 5 Cups, Popped"
snack_popcorn_any	Snacks Had In Last 12 Months: Popcorn (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
snack_popcorn_often	How Often Did You Eat Popcorn (Including Low-Fat)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
snack_potato_chips_am t	Each Time You Ate Potato Chips, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Fewer Than 10 Chips Or Less Than 1 Cup" 2="10 To 25 Chips Or 1 To 2 Cups" 3="More Than 25 Chips Or More Than 2 Cups"
snack_potato_chips_an y	Snacks Had In Last 12 Months: Potato Chips (Including Low-Fat, Fat-Free, Or Low-Salt)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
snack_potato_chips_oft en	How Often Did You Eat Potato Chips (Including Low-Fat, Fat-Free, Or Low-Salt)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
snack_potato_chips_oft en_lfat	How Often Were The Potato Chips You Ate Fat-Free Chips? (Please Do Not Include Reduced-Fat Chips.)		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
snack_pretzel_amt	Each Time You Ate Pretzels, How Many Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Fewer Than 5 Average Twists" 2="5 To 20 Average Twists" 3="More Than 20 Average Twists"
snack_pretzel_any	Snacks Had In Last 12 Months: Pretzels		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
snack_pretzel_often	How Often Did You Eat Pretzels?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
snack_tortilla_c_amt	Each Time You Ate Corn Chips Or Tortilla Chips, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Fewer Than 10 Chips Or Less Than 1 Cup" 2="10 To 25 Chips Or 1 To 1 1/2 Cups" 3="More Than 25 Chips Or More Than 1 1/2 Cups"
snack_tortilla_c_any	Snacks Had In Last 12 Months: Corn Chips Or Tortilla Chips (Including Low-Fat, Fat-Free, Or Low-Salt)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
snack_tortilla_c_often	How Often Did You Eat Corn Chips Or Tortilla Chips (Including Low-Fat, Fat-Free, Or Low-Salt)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
snack_tortilla_c_often_I fat	How Often Were The Corn Chips Or Tortilla Chips You Ate Fat-Free? (Please Do Not Include Reduced-Fat Chips.)		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Section 12: Dairy

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
dairy_cheese_amt	Each Time You Ate Cheese, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Ounce Or Less Than 1 Slice" 2="1/2 To 1 1/2 Ounces Or 1 Slice" 3="More Than 1 1/2 Ounces Or More Than 1 Slice"
dairy_cheese_any	Dairy Products Had In Last 12 Months: Cheese (Including Low-Fat; Including On Cheeseburgers Or In Sandwiches Or Subs)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
dairy_cheese_often	How Often Did You Eat Cheese (Including Low-Fat; Including On Cheeseburgers Or In Sandwiches Or Subs)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
dairy_cheese_often_lfat	How Often Was The Cheese You Ate Low-Fat Or Fat-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
dairy_cottage_c_amt	Each Time You Ate Cottage Cheese, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/4 Cup" 2="1/4 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
dairy_cottage_c_any	Dairy Products Had In Last 12 Months: Cottage Cheese (Including Low-Fat)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
dairy_cottage_c_often	How Often Did You Eat Cottage Cheese (Including Low-Fat)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
dairy_yogurt_amt	Each Time You Ate Yogurt, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup Or Less Than 1 Container" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup Or 1 Container" 3="More Than 1 Cup Or More Than 1 Container"
dairy_yogurt_any	Dairy Products Had In Last 12 Months: Yogurt (Not Including Frozen Yogurt)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
dairy_yogurt_often	How Often Did You Eat Yogurt (Not Including Frozen Yogurt)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
dairy_yogurt_often_lfat	How Often Was The Yogurt You Ate Low-Fat Or Fat-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Section 13: Sweets

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sweet_cake_amt	Each Time You Ate Cake, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Medium Piece" 2="1 Medium Piece" 3="More Than 1 Medium Piece"
sweet_cake_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Cake (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sweet_cake_often	How Often Did You Eat Cake (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_candy_amt	Each Time You Ate Chocolate Candy, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Average Bar Or Less Than 1 Ounce" 2="1 Average Bar Or 1 To 2 Ounces" 3="More Than 1 Average Bar Or More Than 2 Ounces"
sweet_candy_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Chocolate Candy		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sweet_candy_often	How Often Did You Eat Chocolate Candy?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_cookies_amt	Each Time You Ate Cookies Or Brownies, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 2 Cookies Or 1 Small Brownie" 2="2 To 4 Cookies Or 1 Medium Brownie" 3="More Than 4 Cookies Or 1 Large Brownie"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sweet_cookies_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Cookies Or Brownies (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sweet_cookies_often	How Often Did You Eat Cookies Or Brownies (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_doughnut_amt	Each Time You Ate Doughnuts, Sweet Rolls, Danish, Or Pop-Tarts, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Piece" 2="1 To 2 Pieces" 3="More Than 2 Pieces"
sweet_doughnut_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Doughnuts, Sweet Rolls, Danish, Or Pop-Tarts		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sweet_doughnut_often	How Often Did You Eat Doughnuts, Sweet Rolls, Danish, Or Pop-Tarts?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_f_yogurt_amt	Each Time You Ate Frozen Yogurt, Sorbet, Or Ices, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup Or Less Than 1 Scoop" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup Or 1 To 2 Scoops" 3="More Than 1 Cup Or More Than 2 Scoops"
sweet_f_yogurt_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Frozen Yogurt, Sorbet, Or Ices (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sweet_f_yogurt_often	How Often Did You Eat Frozen Yogurt, Sorbet, Or Ices (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_fruit_crisp_amt	Each Time You Ate Fruit Crisp, Cobbler, Or Strudel, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup" 2="1/2 To 1 Cup" 3="More Than 1 Cup"
sweet_fruit_crisp_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Fruit Crisp, Cobbler, Or Strudel		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sweet_fruit_crisp_often	How Often Did You Eat Fruit Crisp, Cobbler, Or Strudel?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_icecream_amt	Each Time You Ate Ice Cream, Ice Cream Bars, Or Sherbet, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/2 Cup Or Less Than 1 Scoop" 2="1/2 To 1 1/2 Cups Or 1 To 2 Scoops" 3="More Than 1 1/2 Cups Or More Than 2 Scoops"
sweet_icecream_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Ice Cream, Ice Cream Bars, Or Sherbet (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sweet_icecream_often	How Often Did You Eat Ice Cream, Ice Cream Bars, Or Sherbet (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

IDATA DHQ Raw Questionnaire: Data Dictionary 11/09/2021 Dataset: dhq_raw_questionnaire

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sweet_icecream_often_I fat	How Often Was The Ice Cream You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Fat-Free Ice Cream Or Sherbet?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
sweet_muffins_amt	Each Time You Ate Sweet Muffins Or Dessert Breads, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Medium Piece" 2="1 Medium Piece" 3="More Than 1 Medium Piece"
sweet_muffins_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Sweet Muffins Or Dessert Breads (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sweet_muffins_often	How Often Did You Eat Sweet Muffins Or Dessert Breads (Including Low-Fat Or Fat-Free)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_oth_candy_amt	Each Time You Ate Other Candy, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Fewer Than 2 Pieces" 2="2 To 9 Pieces" 3="More Than 9 Pieces"
sweet_oth_candy_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Other Candy		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
sweet_oth_candy_often	How Often Did You Eat Other Candy?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_pie_amt	Each Time You Ate Pie, How Much Did You Usually Eat?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1/8 Of A Pie" 2="About 1/8 Of A Pie" 3="More Than 1/8 Of A Pie"
sweet_pie_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Pie		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sweet_pie_often	How Often Did You Eat Pie?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_pie_often_cream	How Often Were The Pies You Ate Cream, Pudding, Custard, Or Meringue Pie?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
sweet_pie_often_fruit	How Often Were The Pies You Ate Fruit Pie (Such As Apple, Blueberry, Others)?		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 6="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"
sweet_pie_often_pecan	How Often Were The Pies You Ate Pecan Pie?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
sweet_pie_often_pumpk in	How Often Were The Pies You Ate Pumpkin Or Sweet Potato Pie?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
sweet_sugar_amt	Each Time Sugar Or Honey Was Added To Foods You Ate, How Much Was Usually Added?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Teaspoon" 2="1 To 3 Teaspoons" 3="More Than 3 Teaspoons"
sweet_sugar_any	Sweets Had In Last 12 Months: Sugar Or Honey Added To Foods You Ate (Please Do Not Include Sugar In Coffee, Tea, Other Beverages, Or Baked Goods.)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
sweet_sugar_often	How Often Was Sugar Or Honey Added To Foods You Ate? (Please Do Not Include Sugar In Coffee, Tea, Other Beverages, Or Baked Goods.)		.M="Missing" 0="Never" 1="1-6 Times Per Year" 2="7-11 Times Per Year" 3="1 Time Per Month" 4="2-3 Times Per Month" 5="1 Time Per Week" 6="2 Times Per Week" 7="3-4 Times Per Week" 8="5-6 Times Per Week" 9="1 Time Per Day" 10="2 Or More Times Per Day"

Section 14: Spreads

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
spread_butter_any_lfat	Spreads Had In Last 12 Months: Butter		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
spread_butter_often_lfa t	How Often Was The Butter You Ate Light Or Low-Fat?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
spread_cream_cheese_ any_lfat	Spreads Had In Last 12 Months: Cream Cheese		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
spread_cream_cheese_ often_lfat	How Often Was The Cream Cheese You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Fat-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
spread_dressings_any_ lfat	Spreads Had In Last 12 Months: Salad Dressing		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
spread_dressings_often _lfat	How Often Was The Salad Dressing You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Fat-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
spread_margarine_any_ Ifat	Spreads Had In Last 12 Months: Margarine		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
spread_margarine_ofte n_lfat	How Often Was The Margarine You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Fat-Free (Stick Or Tub)?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
spread_mayo_any_lfat	Spreads Had In Last 12 Months: Mayonnaise Or Mayonnaise-Type Dressing		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
spread_mayo_often_lfat	How Often Was The Mayonnaise You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Fat-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"
spread_sour_cream_an y_lfat	Spreads Had In Last 12 Months: Sour Cream		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
spread_sour_cream_oft en_lfat	How Often Was The Sour Cream You Ate Light, Low-Fat, Or Fat-Free?		.M="Missing" 1="Almost Never Or Never" 2="About 1/4 Of The Time" 3="About 1/2 Of The Time" 4="About 3/4 Of The Time" 5="Almost Always Or Always"

Section 15: Summary

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
summary_dairy_none	Foods Excluded From Diet For The Last 12 Months: Dairy Products (Milk, Cheese, Etc.)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
summary_eggs_none	Foods Excluded From Diet For The Last 12 Months: Eggs		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
summary_fish_none	Foods Excluded From Diet For The Last 12 Months: Fish And Seafood		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
summary_fruit_servings	Over The Past 12 Months, How Many Servings Of Fruit (Not Including Juices) Did You Eat Per Week Or Per Day?		1="Less Than 1 Per Week" 2="1-2 Per Week" 3="3-4 Per Week" 4="5-6 Per Week" 5="1 Per Day" 6="2 Per Day" 6="2 Per Day" 8="4 Per Day" 9="5 Or More Per Day"
summary_meat_none	Foods Excluded From Diet For The Last 12 Months: Meat (Beef, Pork, Lamb, Etc.)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
summary_poultry_none	Foods Excluded From Diet For The Last 12 Months: Poultry (Chicken, Turkey, Duck)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
summary_vegetarian	For All Of The Past 12 Months, Have You Followed Any Type Of Vegetarian Diet?		0="No" 1="Yes"
summary_veggie_servi ngs	Over The Past 12 Months, How Many Servings Of Vegetables (Not Including Salad Or Potatoes) Did You Eat Per Week Or Per Day?		1="Less Than 1 Per Week" 2="1-2 Per Week" 3="3-4 Per Week" 4="5-6 Per Week" 5="1 Per Day" 6="2 Per Day" 7="3 Per Day" 8="4 Per Day" 9="5 Or More Per Day"

Section 16: Vitamins

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
suppl_chondroitin_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Chondroitin		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_coenzyme_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Coenzyme Q-10		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_echinacea_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Echinacea		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_energy_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Energy Supplements		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_fish_oil_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Fish Oil/Omega 3's		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_flaxseed_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Flaxseed/Oil		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_garlic_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Garlic		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_ginger_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Ginger		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_ginkgo_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Ginkgo Biloba		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_ginseng_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Ginseng		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_glucosamine_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Glucosamine/Chondroitin		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_other_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Other		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
suppl_peppermint_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Peppermint		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_probiotic_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Probiotics		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_saw_palmetto_an y	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Saw Palmetto		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_soy_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Soy Supplement		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_sports_any	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: Sports Supplements		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
suppl_st_johns_wort_a ny	Supplements Had In Last 12 Months: St. John's Wort		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_a_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Vitamin A		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_antacid_amt	When You Took Antacids Such As Tums Or Rolaids, About How Many Tablets Or Lozenges Did You Take In One Day?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1" 2="1" 3="2" 4="3" 5="4 Or More" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_antacid_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Antacids Such As Tums Or Rolaids		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_antacid_extra	Was Your Antacid Usually 'Extra Strength'?		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do No Know"
vit_antacid_often	How Often Did You Take Antacids Such As Tums Or Rolaids?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Day Per Month" 2="1-3 Days Per Month" 3="1-3 Days Per Week" 4="4-6 Days Per Week" 5="Every Day"
vit_antacid_years	For How Many Years Have You Taken Antacids Such As Tums Or Rolaids?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Year" 2="1-4 Years" 3="5-9 Years" 4="10 Or More Years"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
vit_b12_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: B-12		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_b6_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: B-6		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_b_complex_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: B-Complex		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_beta_carotene_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Beta-Carotene		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_c_amt	When You Took Vitamin C, About How Much Did You Take In One Day?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 500 mg" 2="500-999 mg" 3="1,000-1,499 mg" 4="1,500-1,999" 5="2,000 mg Or More" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_c_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Vitamin C (Not As Part Of A Multivitamin)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_c_often	How Often Did You Take Vitamin C (Not As Part Of A Multivitamin)?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Day Per Month" 2="1-3 Days Per Month" 3="1-3 Days Per Week" 4="4-6 Days Per Week" 5="Every Day"
vit_c_years	For How Many Years Have You Taken Vitamin C?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Year" 2="1-4 Years" 3="5-9 Years" 4="10 Or More Years"
vit_calc_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Calcium (With Or Without Vitamin D) (Not As Part Of A Multivitamin Or Antacid)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_calc_elemental	When You Took Calcium, About How Much Elemental Calcium Did You Take In One Day? (If Possible, Please Check The Label For Elemental Calcium.)		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 500 mg" 2="500-599 mg" 3="600-999 mg" 4="1,000 mg Or More" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_calc_magnesium	Did Your Calcium Usually Contain Magnesium?		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do No Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
vit_calc_often	How Often Did You Take Calcium (With Or Without Vitamin D) (Not As Part Of A Multivitamin Or Antacid)?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Day Per Month" 2="1-3 Days Per Month" 3="1-3 Days Per Week" 4="4-6 Days Per Week" 5="Every Day"
vit_calc_vitd	Did Your Calcium Usually Contain Vitamin D?		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do No Know"
vit_calc_years	For How Many Years Have You Taken Calcium?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Year" 2="1-4 Years" 3="5-9 Years" 4="10 Or More Years"
vit_calc_zinc	Did Your Calcium Usually Contain Zinc?		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do No Know"
vit_d_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Vitamin D		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_e_amt	When You Took Vitamin E, About How Much Did You Take In One Day?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 400 IU" 2="400-799 IU" 3="800-999 IU" 4="1,000 IU Or More" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_e_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Vitamin E (Not As Part Of A Multivitamin)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_e_often	How Often Did You Take Vitamin E (Not As Part Of A Multivitamin)?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Day Per Month" 2="1-3 Days Per Month" 3="1-3 Days Per Week" 4="4-6 Days Per Week" 5="Every Day"
vit_e_years	For How Many Years Have You Taken Vitamin E?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Year" 2="1-4 Years" 3="5-9 Years" 4="10 Or More Years"
vit_folic_acid_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Folic Acid/Folate		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_iron_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Iron (Not As Part Of A Multivitamin)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
vit_iron_often	How Often Did You Take Iron (Not As Part Of A Multivitamin)?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Day Per Month" 2="1-3 Days Per Month" 3="1-3 Days Per Week" 4="4-6 Days Per Week" 5="Every Day"
vit_iron_years	For How Many Years Have You Taken Iron?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Year" 2="1-4 Years" 3="5-9 Years" 4="10 Or More Years"
vit_magnesium_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Magnesium		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_multi_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Multivitamins, Such As One-A-Day-, Theragran-, Centrum-, Or Prenatal-Type Multivitamins (As Pills, Liquids, Or Packets)		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_multi_minerals	Did Your Multivitamin Usually Contain Minerals (Such As Iron, Zinc, Etc.)?		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_multi_often	How Often Did You Take One-A-Day-, Theragran-, Centrum- Or Prenatal-Type Multivitamins?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Day Per Month" 2="1-3 Days Per Month" 3="1-3 Days Per Week" 4="4-6 Days Per Week" 5="Every Day"
vit_multi_years	For How Many Years Have You Taken Multivitamins?		.M="Missing" 1="Less Than 1 Year" 2="1-4 Years" 3="5-9 Years" 4="10 Or More Years"
vit_occu_vite_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Occu-Vite/Eye Health		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_other_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Other Supplements		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_potassium_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Potassium		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
vit_selenium_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Selenium		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
vit_zinc_any	Vitamins Had In Last 12 Months: Zinc		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Section 17: Other Foods

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
other_apricots_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Dried Apricots		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_avocado_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Avocado, Guacamole		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_cheesecake_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Cheesecake		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_chocolate_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Chocolate, Fudge, Or Butterscotch Toppings Or Syrups		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_chow_mein_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Chow Mein Noodles		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_croissants_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Croissants		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_egg_roll_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Egg Rolls		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_granola_bars_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Granola Bars		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_hot_peppers_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Hot Peppers		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_jello_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Jell-O, Gelatin		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_mangoes_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Mangoes		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_milkshakes_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Milkshakes Or Ice-Cream Sodas		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"

Variable	Label	Description	Format Text
other_none_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: None		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_olives_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Olives		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_oysters_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Oysters		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_pickles_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Pickles Or Pickled Vegetables Or Fruit		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_plantains_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Plantains		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_pork_bones_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Pork Neck Bones, Hock, Head, Feet		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_pudding_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Pudding Or Custard		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_reg_whip_cream_ any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Whipped Cream, Regular		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_sub_whip_cream _any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Whipped Cream, Substitute		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"
other_veal_any	Other Foods Had In Last 12 Months: Veal, Venison, Lamb		.M="Missing" 0="No" 1="Yes" 9="Do Not Know"